
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

                   Thursday October 31, 2019 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present.  

 

Minutes Approved.  
                                             

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

None 

 

Fiscal Officer gave Trustees Quarterly Appropriations and Revenue Reports 

 

TRUSTEES 

 

The township received the metal for the salt bin roof and work should begin in November. Road 

Superintendent McNutt responded to complaints about mud on Northwood from oil well trucks 

dragging mud onto road. McNutt ditched road in several places and believes that should take care 

of problem. Trustees sent certified return receipt letters to Krisman Enterprises – A partnership 

and Wilkshire Hills Holding LLC making them aware and to inform their contractors and 

subcontractors that no farm equipment, heavy equipment and/or motorized vehicle are allowed to 

cross the walking trail without prior written approval from Lawrence Township Trustees said that 

any damage done to this trail from any of the above crossing will be responsible for any and all 

damage.  The letters were unclaimed. Trustees are going to resend the letters using a certificate of 

mailing. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made 

and so ordered by the Chairman.   

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Matthew S. Ritterbeck 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Don Ackerman                                             Michael Haueter    


